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We celebrate Christ, teach Christ, witness to Christ, and care for others as though they are Christ. 

LONG RANGE PLANNING SURVEY COMING SOON!  

 
Over the past four years our congregation has worked 

with Jim Ladoux, our leadership coach from the 
Vibrant Faith organization, to assist us in identifying 

areas of ministry that are important to our community 
of faith.  Jim also helped Boards make and achieve 

goals for their ministries.  In 2020, Jim was scheduled 
to return for a final congregational event which would 

have begun a conversation about staffing at Grace to 
support the ministry priorities identified during our work with Jim.  Unfortunately, the pandemic 

happened.  Our contract with Vibrant Faith funded through the Memorial Trust also came to an 
end.  

 
GSB 

Impressed with the results of the Board of Stewardshipõs work with a company called GSB on 
last fallõs stewardship pledge campaign, Council voted at its November meeting to continue our 

long -range planning work with GSB with funding approved again by the Memorial Trust.   
 
Future Staffing Needs  

Our consultant from GSB, Pete Reuss, will work with us on our long -range plan especially related 

to future staffing needs at Grace.  Pete will also be present to provide guidance to the Board of 
Stewardship as it prepares for the congregationõs 2021-2022 stewardship drive.  As part of the 

GSB process long range planning process, a committee comprised of pastoral staff and members 
of Grace was appointed by Council in January: Scott Ashmann, Jessi Zimmerman, Carol Mead, 

Ralph Tease, Pastor Dick Schmeling, Pastors Julie and Larry.  Together with the guidance of our 
GSB consultant, we will be helping our congregation update and identifying important ministry 

needs and to a develop staffing proposal.  
 
Surveying Your Thoughts on a Long -Range Plan for Grace  

Each confirmed member of your household will be receiving a congregational survey on or about 

March 12 th  by e -mail or the USPS.  Please return the survey as soon as possible.  The results of 
the survey will be shared with the congregation and will form the foundation of the development 

of a long -range staffing plan.  
 
Itõs been said that those who fail to plan, plan to fail.   

Thatõs not our plan.  Our plan is to continue to work together to build a strong future for Grace 
Lutheran Church, worshiping God, caring for one another, and serving those in need following 

Jesus.  
 

Pastors Larry and Julie  
 



WEEKLY COMMUNION 
GATHERINGS  
 

If you would like to attend 
the Sunday, March 7th 
Communion Gathering,  
please call the church office 
between 8:00 a.m. and 
4:30 p.m. during the week 
to let us know youõre planning to come.  
 

ƍ The capacity for this service is 45.  
ƍ Keeping the number of people gathering small 

and keeping the amount of time for the 
gatherings short are important safety 
practices.  

ƍ Knowing who has signed up for the services 
would also be helpful in case the pastoral staff 
need to be quarantined or isolated and the 
gatherings need to be cancelled.  

ƍ COVID-19 precautions are observed: masks, 
hand -sanitizer upon arriving and leaving, 
socially distanced standing and seating, 
communing after exiting the sanctuary.  

 
 
COMMUNION BY APPOINTMENT FOR PEOPLE 
AT-RISK FOR COVID -19:  DATE CHANGE  
 

The next opportunity for Communion by 
Appointment will be  Saturday, March 13th from 
1:00 ð 6:00 p.m.   Individuals, couples or 
families can sign -up beginning Monday, March 
8th  by calling the church office during the week 
between 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. at 432 -0308  
 

Communion will be  
 

ƍ    served by pastors,  
ƍ    in the sanctuary,  
ƍ    seated at opposite ends of eight-foot tables,  
ƍ    and using a very short order of service.  
ƍ    COVID-19 precautions are observed: masks, 

hand -sanitizer upon arriving and leaving, 
socially distanced standing and seating.  
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ALTAR FLOWER NOTE:   
During Lent , we do not have flowers on the 

altar, but in lieu of flowers youõre welcome 
to make a $40 donation to the Food Pantry 
or the Radio Fund and have the dedication 

in memory or honor or someone in the 
bulletin.  Please call the church office or 

email us at office@gracegb.org.  Thank you.  

 
 
 

EASTER SANCTUARY/
CHANCEL 

DECORATIONS  

$12.00  
 

Lilies and other plants may again 
be given in remembrance or in honor of loved 
ones this Easter season.   The cost continues to 
be $12.   Your plant may be picked up anytime 
after Easter Sunday.   Please complete this 
form and mail it to the church office, 321 S. 
Madison St., Green Bay, WI  54301 along with 
your payment.   The deadline to order is Palm 
Sunday, March 28.   Thank you.  

 
DEADLINE IS SUNDAY, MARCH 28  

 

I wish to donate a plant/chancel 

decoration:  
 

In Memory of: ____________________________ 
 
__________________________________________ 
 

In Honor of: ______________________________ 
 

__________________________________________ 
 

By: ______________________________________ 

 
__________________________________________ 

USHERS NEEDED  
 

Thank you for the great response to our request for Ushers for the 10:30 a.m. 

parking lot services for Palm Sunday and Easter!  
The Board of Celebration is only looking for 2 more ushers for the Easter 

service .  Some ushers will be directing cars; others will be handing out 
bulletins and individually wrapped communion cup/wafers.  Please contact 

Pastor Julie at 432 -0308 or pastorjulie@gracegb.org  if you can help.   
Thank you!  

mailto:pastorjulie@gracegb.org


,ÅÔȭÓ ÔÁÌË ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÏÄ .Å×Ó ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ǢÎÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÓÐÅÌ 
ÁÃÃÏÒÄÉÎÇ ÔÏ -ÁÒË 

Ò  "ÁÐÔÉÓÍ 
Ò  4ÒÁÎÓǢÇÕÒÁÔÉÏÎ 
 

4ÈÅ 3ÔÏÒÙ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓȟ ÈÉÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇȟ ÈÉÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÁÃÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÆÏÅÓȟ ÈÉÓ ÄÅÁÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎȢ 

 

*ÏÉÎ 5Ó ÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ -ÁÒÃÈ ΩÔÈ ÁÔ ΫȡΣΧ ÏÎ ://- 
&ÏÒ Á :ÏÏÍ ÉÎÖÉÔÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ Å-ÍÁÉÌ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ ,ÁÒÒÙ ÁÔ ÐÁÓÔÏÒÌÁÒÒÙͽÇÒÁÃÅÇÂȢÏÒÇ 

 

.%7 ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȦ   
)Æ ÙÏÕ ÍÉÓÓÅÄ ÔÈÅ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ !ÄÕÌÔ 3ÔÕÄÙ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÓÔ ×ÅÅË ÏÒ ÉÆ ÙÏÕȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÁÎÄ 
ÈÅÁÒ ÁÎÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ Å-ÍÁÉÌ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ ,ÁÒÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÅÎÄ ÙÏÕ Á ÌÉÎËȢ 

Ò  #ÒÕÃÉǢØÉÏÎ 
Ò  2ÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎ 
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THE WORK OF ELCA WOR LD HUNGER  
 

Last week in this newsletter we read about how watermelon farming 
generates sustainable income.  In worship we viewed òThe Lingson Family 
Storyó as we learned more about the types of agricultural programs 
sponsored through the efforts of ELCA World Hunger to provide through 
agricultural development nutrition and income for impoverished 
communities.  
 

This week we will be learning more about healthcare and prevention as we 
hear òKanchanõs Storyó.    

 

òThe world produces enough food to feed everyone, hunger and malnourishment continue to be a 
reality for many of our neighbors.  Nearly half of all deaths of children under the age of 5 are the 
result of undernutrition.  
 

While estimates show that there has been a decline in [the number of deaths of children under the 
age of five] since 2000, the numbers are still alarming.  The Tripti project at Padhar Hospital in 
India addresses these challenges by providing women the resources they need.  The hospital 
educates women and children about nutrition and hygiene in Madhya Pradesh, India.  
 

Kanchan is one of the participants.  Kanchan stated that she didnõt know that her son was 
malnourished and also was unsure of what food was best to feed her children.  However, with the 
support from Padhar Hospital and the donations made to support such a wonderful place, her 
children now have the resources they need for healthy lives.ó  (ELCA World Hunger discussion 
guide: Kanchanõs Story) 
 

Unfortunately, the decline in hunger and malnutrition wonõt continue.  The COVID pandemic is 
creating a health crisis among adults in countries where vaccines are sparse or havenõt yet even 
arrived.  Those same Ill and dying adults who supported their families are now unable to care for 
or are leaving behind vulnerable children.  
 

ELCA World Hunger works in over 60 countries to assist people like Kanchan and you can help 
too.  Please support ELCA World Hunger through a designated gift during this season of Lent.  Our 
goal is to raise $5,000 to support this ministry.   
 

With our thanks,  
 

The Board of Christian Outreach  



 

  

4ÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄ "ÏÁÒÄ 
 

As always, call the office or email office@gracegb.org  if you have questions or would like to see the meeting minutes.  

Congregational Council  
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    Next meeting:  March 11  
 

Ò  Working on Lenten emphasis   

     
No Meeting Scheduled  
 

 

    Next meeting:  March 18  
 

Ò  Planned an event for youth and 
families:   

 òGotta Love Snowshoeingó 
 Sunday, March 7th, 10am -

Noon, At Barkhausen 
Waterfowl Reserve.  
RSVP to Pastor Julie Mar. 3  

Ò  The Board is looking into summer 

activities.  

Next meeting:  March 16  
 

Ò  Midweek Lent services will be live -
streamed at 2pm.    

Ò  Palm Sunday Services:  
8am ð live -streamed  
10:30am ð outdoor service  

Ò  Easter Services:  
8am ð live -streamed  
10:30am ð outdoor service  

Ò  Every Sunday, the 8am service is 
live -streamed on YouTube.   A link 
to the recording is later posted 

Facebook and the church web 
site.    

Ò  Weekly communion on Sundays at 
9:30.   Need to call in to make a 

reservation.      

    Next meeting:  March 9  
 

Ò  We welcome Pastor Dick Schmeling 
to the Board.  

Ò  The Adult Bible Study continues 
with the Gospel of Mark.  Join us 
at 9:15 -10:15 a.m. Sundays 
mornings via Zoom.  We will be 
studying the Passion story in 
Mark through Lent. We are also 
recording the lessons, so if you 
miss a class you can watch it 
when convenient for you.  
Contact Pastor Larry for the 
links.  

Ò  Sunday School materials will be 
mailed the week of February 22.  
We are starting to work on our 
Fall Sunday School planning - 
hoping we will be together in 
person.  

    Next meeting:  March 2  
 

Ò  Bids were received for remodeling the 
north basement menõs room into a 
family bathroom.  The board 
approved a $5,000 budget for the 
project, to be covered by the Capital 
Improvement Fund.  

Ò  Our insurance inspector requested a 
boiler inspection.  Dean requested a 
90 -day extension until after heating 
season.  The boiler is getting very 
old and could have a catastrophic 
failure at any time.  Board will 
request that Memorial Trust start a 
òboiler fund.ó. 

Ò  We are still in need of two microwave 
ovens for the parlor kitchen and the 
Gast Hall kitchen.  Joe Terrien will 
donate two Magic Chef microwaves 
from ITAD Logic.  

     Next meeting:  March 16  
 

Ò  We continue to read from Mike Wardõs book, òAbundance,ó 
as a stewardship education resource.  

Ò  Kathy Koehler has agreed to serve as Stewardship 
Chairperson.  

Ò  We will be attending a virtual meeting in early March to 
learn more details about the upcoming Stewardship 

for All Seasons program we will be joining.  

    Next meeting:  March 23  
 

Ò  Reviewed the annual congregational meeting that took 
place via Zoom on January 31 st . 

Ò  Approved the appointment of more board and 
committee members.  

Ò  Approved a one month sabbatical for Pastor Julie for 
this June.  

Ò  Discussed the fiscal year 2022 budget.  Will review the 
current budget and approve a proposed budget at 
the March Council meeting.  Discussed the options 
for a safe congregational budget meeting during the 

pandemic.  

mailto:office@gracegb.org


òCHRIST IN OUR 
HOMEó 
Christ in our Home 

daily devotional 
books for the months 
of April, May and 

June are now 
available.  Please 

contact the church 
office: 432 -0308 and 
we will send you one.  

   

 Faith and Family Time!  
 

ƍ  The Bible story and the message 

from Pastor Larry for Faith and 

Family Time for Sunday, March 7 th  will be sent to 

you in the weekly Faith and Family Time  e-mail.  

 
Pastor Larry  
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Parables are not ordinary stories. The word parable comes from two words in the ancient Greek 
language that were stuck together that literally mean òto throw something next to something 
else.ó Jesus literally threw his stories at the world his listeners lived in. And his stories broke 
stuff. They broke long -standing ideas about God and Godõs Kingdom. Example. Jesus tells a 
story in which God is a crazy old man running down the road to hug a disgraceful son who is 
coming home after having wasted literally half of all the old man owned.  Really? Thatõs God? I 
thought God punished the wicked. Says so right in the Bible. But Jesusõs stories are old. So 
sometimes we donõt get why they broke things, why they were so upsetting to people. So we re-
tell the stories. To capture their original craziness. This Lent, youõll hear parables on parables.  
 

All the Wednesday services in Lent will be live -streamed to our YouTube channel at 2:00 p.m. 

To get to Graceõs YouTube Channel to watch the live stream service, you can  

¶ click the link on a òPinned Postó on our Facebook page   

¶ or click on the YouTube icon on the top of the home page of the website.  

¶ After the services, you can still get a link to the services on our website and our Facebook 

page. 

¶ Subscribe to our YouTube channel so our services are easier to find!  

 
Wednesday, March 3 rd , 2:00 p.m.  

Weeds Among the Wheat: Matthew 13:24 ð 30  
 

Wednesday, March 10 th , 2:00 p.m.  

The Amazing Mustard Tree: Matthew 13:31 ð 33  
 

Wednesday, March 17 th , 2:00 p.m.  

Parable of the Sower: Matthew 13:1 -9 
 

Wednesday, March 24 th , 2:00 p.m.  
The Good Samaritan: Luke 10:25 ð 37  


